
December 10, 2024 RC’s Chicken Restaurant, Martin City, MO 
 
Board members present: Jon Shafer, John Hecker, Hal James and Marty Tydings 
 
23 members and 1 guest, Don Speers, attended the meeting. 
 
The Nomination dinner held at the Armacost Museum was well attended and a great success. Jon has reserved 
the Museum already for next year’s nomination dinner, on November 22nd, 2025. We might have Brian Neher 
talk about how the Museum restores its cars. 
 
Hal is getting ready to pay for some of our regional meeting costs. During the January meeting Jon and Tony 
will start assigning jobs that will need to be done and nailing done details to make our regional a success. 
 
Dave Dildine reminded everyone to send him pictures, etc. for our Facebook and Instagram accounts. 
 
Marty brought cards she had printed from Vista Print for chapter members to pass out to prospective 
members.  Unfortunately, the NCRS address was wrong, it is .org not .com. People will need to correct the 
mistake before passing them out. When more cards are printed the new ones will be correct. 
 
Tony was turned down at the Armacost building for a 2 day event so he will be checking with a Guard building 
in Lenexa.  
 
John Ballard, Director of Region 4 has stepped down. Richard Small of Florida will replace him. 
 
A Mecum representative said awards CAN affect the value of a vehicle, however they must be recent. 
 
Jim Curtis as the new president is assigning team leads time frames to submit tech articles. The lead doesn’t 
necessarily write the article but will work in collaboration with team members. 
C6 team lead will submit the first tech article around Feb 15th. The years 2005 to 2007 ARE being currently 
judged. 
 
Dues are due by December 31st. Jon Shafer will take over as our membership manager January 1st. 
 
Jerry Adams will take over as the Flight Judging program manager, Gary Martin is stepping down.  
 
Patty Norris and Lisa Shafer will continue Activities. 
 
Harry Ledgerwood continues as the club historian. 
 
Jon knows of a 1969 convertible for sale. Red with a black top. 327/350. $55,000. 
 
Bob Henn bought a 2013 LS7, convertible, 427, dark blue, black interior. 
Mike Towell bought a 2013 coupe for a driver. 
Jack Wallace is looking at another auction around April 11th. None of his cars sold and he has many parts and 
engine blocks left to sell.  
 
If you didn’t get the cobbler you missed out! 


